Public/Private Partnerships 10/24/2013
Present:  Leah Grenier (co-chair), Richard Sussman (co-chair), Carlota Schechter (OEC), Lisa Maass, Howard Rifkin, Helene Figueroa, Troy Stewart, Laura Post, Dave Kulick, Mayra Esquilin, Paul Dworkin, David Nee, Joyce Hall.
Staff:  Carlota Schechter, Andrea Brinnel

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 by Leah Grenier.  Minutes from the July meeting were reviewed.  Mission/Vision - Helene Figueroa recommended that the mission statement be changed to read partnerships and investments. It was noted that investments do not always refer to financial investments.
Membership:

Richard Sussman indicated that we are trying to increase membership to include those outside of the 91 corridor.  He referenced “Ready Nation” as a good national resource as they are a model for what we are trying to do in the state.  Richard suggested that we may want to adapt “Ready Nation” for CT.  Lisa Maass offered her assistance in expanding membership.  She suggested beginning with tribal membership as they have expressed an interest in early childhood.  Richard and Lisa will work to contact CT members of “Ready Nation” for participation on the work group.  Laura Post will also assist with new contacts.  Dave Kulick suggested Mystic Seaport/Aquarium as a potential member.  Matt Poland suggested tapping into the libraries that are currently involved in afterschool and early childhood efforts. (i.e., Danbury, Bridgeport, New Britain).
Carlota Schechter updated the group about The Office of Early Childhood (OEC).  The office was up and running July 1, 2013 and Myra Jones-Taylor is the Executive Director.  The Implementation Team continues to work on the integration of new OEC staff from a variety of agencies; some have arrived (SDE, Children’s Trust Fund, CT Charts-a-Course) while others expected to arrive on July 1, 2014.  

Office Staff has recently submitted a RTT-ELC Application on 10/16/13.  A legislative government affairs coordinator has been hired, Maggie Adair.  She is the primary legislative contact for the Office of Early Childhood.  There are still a couple of more positions to fill.  As a result of combining agencies, there is a need to create an operational team to support the programmatic work of the OEC.  
An Early Childhood Information System (ECIS) is in the process of being created.  This will assist in gathering better data, and as a result, help to drive policy decisions.  Richard noted that the ECE Funders Collaborative is helping to leverage funding and drive public policy to support the work of the OEC.  There is an all staff meeting for the OEC (current staff and staff coming to the OEC on 7/1/14).  The meeting will focus on determining a mission and vision for the OEC.

Carlota updated the group on the Race to the Top Early Learning Challenge (RTT-ELC) application.  Grantees are scheduled to be notified in December.  See “A Quick Overview of CT 2013 RTT Application”.  Dave Kulick asked how the TQRIS had been addressed in the application.  A primary strategy of the application is to implement a TQRIS.  Carlota reviewed the history of CT’s TQRIS development process which began in 2008 and continued with a workgroup of the Early Childhood Education Cabinet?  The recommendations of the Cabinet workgroup are available on the cabinet website.  

Dave Kulick pointed out that Rhode Island has publishing findings of their T-ORIS and MA has not.  Carlota Schechter clarified that until a reliability of CT’s new TQRIS is assured, it will not be efficacious to publish CT’s TQRIS results.

It is important to note that the previous RTT-ELC application was for the planning of a TQRIS and then implementation.  The current application sets forth an implementation plan as Early Learning and Development Standards (ELDS), Teacher Core Knowledge and Competencies (CKCS) & TQRIS standards are now in place (CKCs and ELDS are the foundation of TQRIS).  Matt Poland asked why MA received the original RTT ELC funds.  It was stated that MA had also received earlier RTT funding and was able to better respond to the question of having a system to support their efforts as they already had an office to coordinate this work, CT did not.  If we do not get RTT-ELC, the plan to launch T-QRIS in March will still be implemented.  The OEC is in the process of making sure we are ready to move forward with or without the RTT-ELC funding. 
The RTT-ELC application and appendices are available on the Governor’s website and the ECE Cabinet’s website. Public information is an important component of the T-QRIS.  See PPT-Improving Quality, Informing Families: ConneCT to quality for additional information on T-QRIS.

Mayra Esquilin pointed out that there are many family friend and neighbor (FFN) providers who cannot be licensed.  This will be addressed by shifts in policy and capacity, as well as the possibility of waivers.  Helene Figueroa stated that rates for childcare have not been raised in 11 years.  As a result, there is not the funding to pay for quality.  
Andrea Brinnel reviewed the ELDS- see handout.  Mayra stated that the domain wheel is not a good tool for dissemination to the general community.  It needs to be more basic – what you should do with your children, not about standards, domains, etc.
Suggestions for engaging more children and families:
· Museum in the state, may be a standards exhibit?

· How does this apply to family’s that are not natural English speakers?

· Need for very understandable materials

· Reminder?  We focus on parent’s readiness? And children and some parents who can’t read

· People can learn in other ways besides reading (seeing, hearing, etc.)

· Need to address chronic absenteeism (both a child and welfare area)

Paul Dworkin encouraged linking students to the Ages and Stages Questionnaire (ASQ) and Help Me Grow campaigns.  This will assist parents in recognizing where their children are developmentally, and also what they can do with their children to support development.  It is important to engage parents where they are at.  The most important message to give parents is encouragement to report and share their concerns.  Dr. Dworkin pointed out that the B-3 banner on the Capitol Ave. does not clearly state “do you have any concerns about your child’s development?”  

· Many undocumented families do not trust current system.  There is a need for parent-to-parent information.

· Hairdressers, barbershops, grocery stores and Laundromats are good points of contact.  Determine what parents/families do in their everyday life and then target these locations.

· How to engage business owners – 
· Make connections, so adults notice, “e.g., why is Maria at the babysitter? It is 11:00 and Dwight is not in school?”

Dave Kulick asked if the OEC plans on having a public relations campaign like the one in MA, “Brain Building in Progress”?  The RTT-ELC application includes public relations efforts with a focus on those most at risk and on TQRIS.
With many more families having access to higher quality will that mean an increase in subsidies?  The increase in cost is planned to serve the same number of children as currently served.  The Governor has committed to making up the difference.
Helen pointed out that social/emotional development and cognition have been woefully left out of K-12.  Sandy Hook was an “aha” moment and these standards are very important.

Richard noted that we need to create a plan moving forward that considers children and families all the way through graduation.

Laura Post asked if there is consideration to the loss of slots as by product of T-QRIS.  The T-QRIS will be phased in an ambitious yet achievable manner to insure that this will not happen.  It is important to maintain the capacity of the system.  
By the next meeting of the Public Private Partnerships workgroup we will have the RTT-ELC funding decision.  We will need an update from the OEC-- what do we think is important as a result of getting/not getting the grant?
At the next meeting Paul Dworkin will provide an update on the “Help Me Grow” Initiative.  Currently, there is a focus on children with complex medical issues (5% of children account for 40-45% of Medicaid expenditures).  The real opportunity here is to promote the optimal healthy development of “at risk” children.  The system needs to be population wide, with a focus on those most at risk.  Focus on short-term scoring can be frustrating.  If we move to looking at population wide focus, it will encompass those with complex medical needs too.

Discussion:
What are the affiliated programs for adults that support children and families?  

· Adult literacy
· Building alignment between programs and developing common language.

· Need to examine local infrastructure

For Next Meeting:

· Ladders of Opportunity Initiative – Summary

· Possible – KITE Presentation, Amy Witbro?

The meeting was adjourned by Leah Grenier at 11:37.

Minutes recorded by Andrea Brinnel
